
 

DeKalb County is Accepting Applications for  
Continuum of Care (CoC) Builds 

Applications are Due November 1, 2024 by 5 PM EDT 
 
  
Purpose 
The Continuum of Care (CoC) Builds (CoC Builds) NOFO will add new units of permanent 
supportive housing (PSH) for individuals and families experiencing homelessness through 
new construction, acquisition, or rehabilitation. The CoC Builds NOFO outlines additional 
CoC Program eligible activities and costs that may be included in your application.  
 
Additionally, applicants are encouraged to leverage funds provided for construction, 
acquisition, or rehabilitation of new PSH units with other funding sources to maximize the 
amount of housing that can be directed to meeting the needs of individuals and families 
experiencing homelessness. 
 
Letter of Intent 
Organizations intending to apply should submit a letter of intent by October 21, 2024. 
 
Available Amounts: 
A total of $5,000,00 is available under this NOFO. Of this amount. 
  
Applications 
The local application for the CoC Builds NOFO is available at  CoC Notices | DeKalb County 
GA  . 

•  The application may include one or more subrecipients.  We encourage 
collaborative efforts. 

• The DeKalb County Community Development, CoC’s Collaborative Applicant, must 
submit one selected project application(s) through grants.gov. 

 
Applications are to be completed by the organization that will administer the funds.  The 
applicant must submit one copy of the application to DeKalb County Community 
Development at the address below.  Also email the completed application to  
dekalbcoc@dekalbcountyga.gov  

DeKalb County Community Development 
178 Sams Street 
Decatur, GA 30030 
 

Please contact Melvia Richards at mwrichards@dekalbcountyga.gov or 404-371-2727, if 
you have questions. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dekalbcountyga.gov%2Fcommunity-development%2Fcoc-notices&data=05%7C02%7Cmwrichards%40dekalbcountyga.gov%7C761719ba423e48fee20e08dceed41e6a%7C292d5527abff45ffbc92b1db1037607b%7C1%7C0%7C638647842009767556%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Djd9T9vsOqWuAoxBrqn%2FV0icEOgNXF9LJPyGd8hsMz0%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dekalbcountyga.gov%2Fcommunity-development%2Fcoc-notices&data=05%7C02%7Cmwrichards%40dekalbcountyga.gov%7C761719ba423e48fee20e08dceed41e6a%7C292d5527abff45ffbc92b1db1037607b%7C1%7C0%7C638647842009767556%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Djd9T9vsOqWuAoxBrqn%2FV0icEOgNXF9LJPyGd8hsMz0%3D&reserved=0
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